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Dinner Meetings 
If you do not regularly attend the club dinner meetings, then you are missing out!  PDG Paul Russell has had some excellent 
speakers over the last year.  Lion Jim Tillman is already in the process of lining up speakers for next year.  Attendance at dinner 
meetings helps you get to know other Lions and to keep up on club news.  They are also fun.  This month we will be presenting 
club awards and installing our new officers.  If you are on the regular dinner list, then we are expecting you to come.  If you are 
on this list and do not come, then the club must pay the caterer for your meal out of out administrative funds.  If you are not on 
the regular dinner list, please call Lion Jean to make your reservation.  If you do not have a reservation, then there will not be 
enough food for everyone.  PLEASE help us be good stewards of our funds.  We need your reservation before the Sunday before 
the meeting.  Lion Jean can be reached at 291-0680. 

Lion Dennis Clark is our new-
est member.  If you think that 
he looks familiar, you are 
right!.  Lion Dennis is a for-
mer member who just moved 
back to the area. 

Lions Dennis and Sha-
ron Ingles are some of 
our newer members.  
Please greet them 
when you see them.! 

A Message from the President 
 

Greetings Fellow Lions, 
 
Some of you may remember a song that says “Summertime and the living is easy”.  That may be true for some people, but for  
members of the Lakeville Lions Club, summertime is a busy time.  In June and July, our calendar includes the St. Joseph County 
Relay for Life, the Potato Creek and Lions Strawberry Festival, the St. Joseph County 4-H Fair, the Michiana Kennel Club Dog 
Show, and two work days at Camp Millhouse.  Whew! 
 
Our food booth at the St. Joseph County 4-H Fair is our biggest fund-raiser of the year.  We need the support of every member of 
our Lions Club to ensure that this project is a success.  If you cannot personally work at the fair, please ask a family member or 
friend to work a shift on your behalf.  Contact Lion Jim Tillman (cell: 574-360-5705, home: 574-291-6437) to volunteer. 
 
It’s hard to believe that my term as president is nearly over.  I want to take this opportunity to thank the officers, directors, and 
members of the Lakeville Lions Club for your support this past year.  Working together, we continued our club’s long tradition of 
service to others with projects both familiar and new. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
PDG Paul Russell 

Indiana Lions Foundation 
It’s that time of year again—time to sign up to work for the Indiana Lions Foundation at the Indiana 
State Fair.   
 
If you’ve worked before, we look forward to seeing you again. 
 
If you’ve never worked for the Foundation at the Fair, the best time to start is now. 
 
New this year: each volunteer will receive a special pin to recognize their participation in the Indiana 
Lions Foundation State Fair project. 
 
Sign up at www.indianalionsfoundationmd25.org. 
 
Lion Rose Russell, Trustee 



 

 

Dog Show 
 

Lion Max Feitz is rounding up workers for the Michiana Kennel Club dog show at the fair-
grounds.  The show runs from July 18-21.  We will be serving a limited menu during the 
breakfast and lunch hours.  If you can help, please call Lion Max at 784-8488 or 298-3454.  
You can also see Lion Max at the dinner meeting on Tuesday. 

North Liberty Potato Creek/Strawberry Festival 
 
Thank you Lions Jennifer and Darcy Gardner and everyone who worked to make this a successful event.  Thanks to the beautiful 
weather, the Lions food booth was busier than ever.  Sales were so brisk that we sold all of our food on the first day and had to buy 
more for day two!  The final numbers are not in, but we expect to have a nice check to present to Camp Millhouse this year. 

The picture at the far left is of Lion 
Don Milzarek.  Lion Don helped in the 
Lakeville Lions food trailer and  with 
the Greene Township Lions.  The sec-
ond picture is of Lion Jim Tillman  hard 
at work. He was present all day both 
days. The last picture is of Lion Darcy 
Gardner, who helped chair the event. 

Lakeville Lions Club 2019 Scholarship Recipients 
 

Congratulations to the winners of the Lakeville Lions Club scholarship this year! 
 
On the left is Kelsey Aschenbrenner of Lakeville.  Kelsey plans to attend Ball State University in 
Muncie and study speech language pathology. 
 
On the right is Amber Wells of Lakeville.  Amber plans to attend Indiana University South Bend  
to study nursing. 

Our new club t-shirts are now available.  The cost is $10.  Lion Lissa Newton will have them available for sale at the June dinner 
meeting.  Sizes range from Med-5X, but are selling out quickly.  So if your old t-shirt is wearing out, or if you just need a few 
spares to get you through some of our longer projects, please let Lion Lissa know.  Lion Lissa can be reached at 784-7915. 

Tips From the Tail Twister 
 

Our incoming Tail Twister, Darlene, wants to make sure that everyone comes prepared for the  awards ceremony and installation 
of officers on Tuesday.   Therefore, Lion Darlene will be on the lookout  for Lions wearing their Lions Club shirts or their vests. 

LaVille After-Prom Party 
 

LaVille’s after-prom party was a huge success.  The 
Lakeville Lions Club helped to provide funds to sup-
port this project.  About 112 students attended along 
with 30 parents and teachers to chaperone.  Other com-
munity members also donated cash, food , decorations 
and over 50 prizes to give away.   The organizers report 
that the kids had a lot of fun and they hope to make this 
an annual event.   



 

 

News From the Board of Directors 
 

• Lion Jim Tillman reported that the food booth was ready for the fair.  He is in the process of finalizing the schedules for work-
ers and will need to submit final schedules to the Fair Board soon.  Your name must be on the schedule if you wish to get into 
the fairgrounds free on the day you want to work.  Contact Lion Jim at 360-5705 if you are unsure of the time or day of your 
shift(s).  You can also see Lion Jim at the dinner meeting on Tuesday. 

• The Board voted to accept the transfer of Lion Dennis Clark into our club.  Lion Dennis is a former Lakeville member who is 
transferring from the Martinsville Evening Club.  Please welcome Lion Dennis.   

• Lions Jennifer Gardner and Diane Fischer reported that they have done all that they can for the summer sessions of Camp Mill-
house.  Our club helped to clean and freshen up the décor in one of the staff cabins.  Donated nightstands, dressers, lamps, cur-
tains, shower curtains ect helped to make the cabin a more welcoming place for female staff members.  The staff was also pre-
sented with toiletries, candies, jewelry and makeup to use with the campers.  We will reassess needs for this cabin in the fall 
when we have more time to make lasting changes.  Lions Jennifer and Diane said that the camp administration welcomes visi-
tors.  Call them and make arrangements for a visit if you would like to see what is happening at the camp. 

• The Board of Directors voted to spend $500 to sponsor 4 golf carts at the fair.  These golf carts are used throughout the course 
of the fair and will have our name prominently displayed on them. 

• The Board of Directors voted to participate in the back-to-school “Party in the Park”  that is sponsored by the Lakeville United 
Methodist Church.  The party will take place August 3rd at Culp Park.  A bounce house, food, books, free haircuts, story times, 
demonstrations, and prizes are all planned.  The Lakeville Lions voted to spend $100 to rent a carnival game from Burns Rent-
All and to purchase pencils to use as prizes.  Call Lion Anne Weber at 291-3021 if you have questions about this event. 

Weather was not our friend this year at the American Cancer Society’s Relay for Life.  We had our food booth open and a few Lions 
helped by walking the track.  The Madison Township Lions provided a tent and some games that could be played for a donation.  
Unfortunately a severe thunderstorm with damaging winds and hail moved through the area about 4:30.  The event was cancelled 
early so that no participants were hurt.  The food booth still generated a modest profit.  Based on our earnings, the Board of Directors 
voted to give $500 to the American Cancer Society. 

The Little Free Library Box that our club sponsors in Culp Park is starting to show heavy use—
especially by children and teens.  We are in need of donated materials.  If you have books that you 
would like to donate, please call Lion Anne Weber at 291-3021.  Books can also be brought to any 
dinner or board meeting.  Children’s books are especially needed at this time.  Be sure to stop by 
the park and check out our newest project. 

Lion Jean (Barlow) DuFord was the proud recipient of the Dribbler’s Bib in May.  She is shown 
here at the dinner meeting with her new husband, Dick DuFord.  Lion Jean has had all month to 
think about it, and has a new Dribbler in mind for the June meeting.  Be sure to come to see who 
gets this prestigious award.   

Scout Hall is in need of some TLC.  If you 
would have an hour or so to help with 
mopping the floor and cleaning the bath-
room, the Lion Tamer would be very ap-
preciative.  Call Lion Anne Weber at 291-
3021. 



 

 

Lakeville Lions Club Online 

Home page: http://www.lakevillelions.org/ 

Club calendar: http://lakevillelions.org/calendar.html 

KidSight/SchoolSight calendar: http://lakevillelions.org/kidsight-calendar.html 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/LakevilleLionsClub 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

Tue, June 25 6:30 pm Dinner meeting-Awards and Installation of Offic-
ers 

Palmer Community Center 

June 28-July 6  St. Joseph County 4-H Fair St. Joseph County 4-H Fair-
grounds 

July 18-21  Michiana Kennel Club Dog Show St. Joseph County 4-H Fair-
grounds 

Aug 2-18  Indiana Lions Foundation State Fair Project Indianapolis 

Sat, August 3 11-2 Lakeville UMC Party in the Park Culp Park 

Golf Outing 
 

Our friends in the Lapaz Lions Club will hold their annual Wayne Cox Lapaz Lions Scholarship Golf Outing at the Woodbury 
Gold Course in Plymouth on Saturday, July 27th.  This is a fund-raiser to support the scholarship program for graduating seniors at 
LaVille High School.  Please consider supporting this worthwhile effort by participating or being a sponsor.  An informational 
flyer, registration form, and sponsorship form are attached to this newsletter.   

Wayne Cox LaPaz Lions Scholarship Golf Outing 

B & F Home Solutions, LLC - Corporate Sponsor 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

Woodbury Golf Course 

12641 7B Road, Plymouth, IN 

Saturday, July 27th, 2019 

8:00 AM Shotgun Start - Check In At 7:00 AM 

4 Person Scramble Format 

Free Hot Dogs, Soft Drinks and Water Available During Play 

BBQ & FIXINS LUNCH - AWARD PRESENTATION (about 1:00) 

Cost to enter $60.00 per person 

 

    CLOSEST TO THE PIN 

   DOZEN GOLF BALLS 

LONGEST DRIVE 

DOZEN GOLF BALLS 

                              
LOW GROSS TEAM PRIZES 

 
1st     Place   Team  $200.00 
2nd     Place    Team  $120.00 
3rd     Place   Team             $80.00 

              
  

Hole In One Contest  
First Hole In One ONLY Wins $10,000.00!!! 

 

Skins Game $20.00 Per Team  

50/50 CHIPPING CONTEST $2.00 

50/50 PUTTING CONTEST $2.00 

Mulligan’s For Sale $5.00 Per Person 

Betting Hole On The Green $2.00 per person 

 

For more information call Chris Cox 574-292-3301-ccox5035@gmail.c 

 
 

http://www.lakevillelions.org/
http://lakevillelions.org/calendar.html
http://lakevillelions.org/kidsight-calendar.html
https://www.facebook.com/LakevilleLionsClub


 

 

Wayne Cox LaPaz Lions Scholarship Golf Outing 
 

B & F HOME SOLUTIONS LLC – CORPORATE SPONSOR 
 
 

REGISTRATION 
 

 

Mail in completed registration form and payment, checks made to LaPaz Lions to address below: 
 

Chris Cox, 9545 Tyler Road, Bremen, IN 46506 –Phone  292-3301 Email:  ccox5035@gmail.com 

Golfer #1 

Name: ______________________________ 

Address: ____________________________ 

___________________________________ 

Phone: _____________________________ 

Email: ______________________________ 

$60.00 enclosed _________ 

 

Golfer #2 

Name: ______________________________ 

Address: ____________________________ 

___________________________________ 

Phone: _____________________________ 

Email: ______________________________ 

$60.00 enclosed _________ 

 

Golfer #3 

Name: ______________________________ 

Address: ____________________________ 

___________________________________ 

Phone: _____________________________ 

Email: ______________________________ 

$60.00 enclosed _________ 

 

Golfer #4 

Name: ______________________________ 

Address: ____________________________ 

___________________________________ 

Phone: _____________________________ 

Email: ______________________________ 

$60.00 enclosed _________ 

 

WOODBURY GOLF COURSE, 12641 7B ROAD, PLYMOUTH, IN 

Saturday, July 27
th

, 2019 

Check in 7:00AM – Shotgun Start 8:00AM 

Thank you for supporting LaPaz Lions Scholarship Golf Outing 



 

 

Wayne Cox LaPaz Lions Club Scholarship Golf Outing 
 

B & F HOME SOLUTIONS LLC – CORPORATE SPONSOR 

 
 
We would like to enlist your support this year for the 18th Annual Scholarship Golf Outing sponsored by the LaPaz Lions Club, 
to be held Saturday, July 27th, 2019 at 8:00 AM, with a shotgun start at the Woodbury Golf Course, Plymouth, IN. 
 
The LaPaz Lions have served the community for 60 years by helping those who are in need and contributing locally to many – 
Little League, Park Department, Boy Scouts,  Sight Conservation and over $110,000 in the past 20 years toward  School Scholar-
ships. 
 
The LaPaz Lions Scholarship Fund is tax deductible. 
 
This outing is one of our major fundraisers and we count on the business community to support it each year.  We look forward to 
your continued support. 
 
For more information call Chris Cox 574- 292-3301 – ccox5035@gmail.com 
 

SPONSORSHIPS 
 
Golf Outing Sponsorships are available at four (4) levels. 
 

HOLE IN ONE – Cost $200 – This entitles you to name two (2) players of your choice to be entered in the Outing, and two 
(2) advertising signs with your Company Name to be displayed on the course. 

 

2. EAGLE – Cost $100 – This entitles you to name one (1) player of your choice to be entered in the Outing, an advertising 
sign with your Company Name to be displayed on the course. 

 
BIRDIE – Cost $50 – This entitles you to an advertising sign with your Company Name to be displayed on the course. 

 
PAR – Cost $25 – This is a contribution and your name, along with others will be displayed on a large sign that day at the 

Golf Course. 
 
Count me in as (check one):   

________$200 HOLE IN ONE SPONSOR                                   _________$50 BIRDIE SPONSOR 

________$100 EAGLE SPONSOR                                               _________$25 PAR CONTRIBUTION 

 

Enclosed is my donation of $_________ 

 
Sponsor Name:________________________________________ 

Address:_____________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________ 

Phone:_______________________________________________ 

Email:_______________________________________________ 

 

Use attached registration form to indicate any designated golfers.   

 
Make checks payable to:  LaPaz Lions   

Mail completed forms and checks to:  Chris Cox, 9545 Tyler Road, Bremen, IN 46506  


